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Project Board Meeting

Japan Funded Projects:

· Transitional Governance

· Early Recovery

· Strengthening the UN Resident Coordinator Office
Date: 
07/01/2013

Participants:
UNDP:  
· Mr. Eric Overvest, Country Director
· Dima Al-Khatib, Deputy Country Director
· Ali Montasser, Programme Associate
· Osama Matri, Governance Specialist
· Lily Habash, Governance Advisor
· Martin Bobin, 
· Monique Maani, 
· Adam Styp-Rekowski Constitutional Dialogue Project Manager
· Nabil Shaibani, Programme Assistant
Ministry of Planning: 
· Mr. EssamGarbaa, Director, Technical Cooperation Unit
· AbdulrazagJoha,Technical Cooperation Unit
Embassy of Japan: 
· Mr. NaohitoFujimoto
Opening Remarks:
· Opening by Mr. Eric Overvest, welcoming the Ministry of planning, the Embassy of Japan and participants. He acknowledged the importance of the meeting,explained its objectives and walked the participants through the agenda.

· Remarks by Essam Garbaaacknowledging the importance of Japan’s support and the relevance of the meeting into reviewing the progress of the projects, their challenges and the way ahead
Presentation 

Prior to the meeting, UNDP shared with all participants an information package including:

· The progress report of all projects describing the activities progress, challenges, recommendations to address the challenges and financial delivery

· The work plan for 2013 for these projects

During the meeting a presentation on the progress, achievements and work plans (copy attached) was provided by the programme and project teams as follows: 
· Local governance and Early Recovery by Lily Habash.
· Rule of Lawby Ali Montasser.

· Support to Elections by Osama Matri
· Constitution Support by Adam Stype.

· NTC –GNC Support by Osama Matri
· Support to the Resident Coordinator Office by Monique Maani
· Financial status of all projects under the Japan Fund by Mr. Eric Overvest 
Meeting discussions:

· Mr. Overvest noted that while the project has been timely and demonstrated successful delivery in some dimensions of the project such as support to NTC-GNC and elections, there has been delay in implementing and lower delivery other components such as the ones related to local governance and Rule of Law. These are two areas where UNDP would benefit from the support of the Ministry of Planning in advancing these two portfolios
· Mr. Garbaa has expressed the need to further discuss challenges and the fact that there is some confusion on the various projects and the areas they cover and how they crosscut each other especially in the case of the support to elections and constitution.

· Mr. Fuji has expressed the Embassy of Japan’s satisfaction and his confidence in UNDP’s project management, and howit will benefit Libya, wishing to continue in the future cooperation and support. Mr. Fuji expressed his understanding of the national context and the complexities that may arise in implementing the projects.
In response to the queries raised:

Mr. Overvest explained that:

· A review meeting for an in-depth overviewfor all projects (Ongoing, suspended, and closed) will take place this week. The challenges and lessons learned of the overall programme will be also discussed.
· On Local governance, UNDP is currently awaiting a Legal framework from theMinistry ofLocal governance to cover our engagement with local councils.
· Noted the challenges of advancing the work with both Ministry of Justice and Local Governance. He requested MOP’s support in his respect.

· Human Rights Commission (HRC) is a key partner for the ROL projects, 2013 will be the year where UNDP will start our cooperation with the HRC as they are newly established,

UNDP currently is waiting for the green light from the Ministry of justice in order to initiate the cooperation.

· On the Constitution front, there is eagerness by all CSO and NGO for cooperation
· UNDP thanked Japan for its contribution to these projects which allowed for the catalytic work that has been done in 2012. It also mentioned the additional proposal to Japan on job creation that was presented in a concept note to Tokyo at the end of 2012. 

Ms. Al-Khatib:
· Acknowledged the importance ofthe Japan funded projects in providing important catalytic entry points in several new areas of work such as the support to GNC and constitution and helping in developing concrete projects to support these sectors

· She explained that the Japan funded projects do not work in isolation; they are interlinked to on-going projects such as LEAP, SCELT, and Economic Recovery.The overlap is rather a complementarity dimension to fill gaps.

· She noted that recruitment is one of the difficulties facing UNDP throughout all projects.

· A project officer will be soon recruited to follow up on the consolidation of reporting for the Japan funded projects and enhance the interlinkages among the different project components as well as the other related projects. 

Mr. Garbaa

· Stressed on the need for complementarity of reporting on elections projects
· Noted that the 2013 Work plans of the different Japan funded projects must be discussed jointly with counterparts such Ministry of Local Governance and Ministry of Justice in future Project Board meetings.

· For the Local Governance, the focus should be more on developing the Human capital especially that constitution is not yet in place to know where the ministry stands. This is a more practical approach and is as important as the assessments that the project intends to undertake
· Will try to arrange for a meeting with the Ministry of Local Governance the soonest to discuss the way forward with all the local councils.
· Noted that the security situation should not limit the possibility of training for some areas of Libya, as it should not be limited only to Tripoli and Benghazi.
Decisions:

· UNDP to follow-up on the enhancing the delivery and implementation of the delayed components namely the Local Governance and Rule of Law fronts.The Ministry of Planning willhelp in organizing a separate meeting with Ministry of Justice and with Ministry of Local Governance to iron out any issues that could hinder implementation.
· The project board approved the work plans, though the Local Governance and the Justice activities will need review by the respective Ministries through the consultations proposed above.

· The one-year no-cost extension of the project is recommended by the participants of the project board, till March 2014. The issue has been discussed by the RBAS Regional Director during her visit to Tokyo. Confirmation is yet to be received officially through Tokyo.
· The meeting recommends combining Local Governance components (early recovery and the Transitional Governance related component) into one in order to minimize confusion for the counterparts. This would also strike a better balance between the assessment/mapping activities and the training/capacity building component. The emphasis should be on the latter. Separate financial reporting will be maintained as per the systems and project document requirements
· The meeting voiced the need to benefit from Japan experience within the context of south-south cooperation especially on the local governance front.
· The Ministry of Planning informed the meeting that the Ministry will revert back with written comments on the progress report by COB 9 January. UNDP will wait to receive the comments in case of any additional recommendations raised. 
Signatures

Eric Overvest, Country Director -----------------------------------------------------------------------

Esam Garbaa, Ministry of Planning -------------------------------------------------------------------

